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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Thursday June 16, 2005

ACR

Time : 1:00 – 2:30

1.
Burning Issues


The closing of the alternate testing center and coverage over the summer was discussed again.

There was a discussion on the drop for non-payment policy. There were questions on why this policy would be instituted at this time in view of the concern with enrollment. Consistent use policy at the district drove this decision. It was reported that De Anza may be able to select different drop dates than Foothill. In reply to J. Hawk’s question on what the college’s goals are for De Anza, the team stated that enrollment management was a key issue. It would be beneficial to enrollment management to reduce the number of students who enroll in more classes than they intend to take. There was an equity issue associated with this idea as students who could afford to pay would still be able to enroll in as many classes as they wished. 

There was a discussion on the dates and process for dealing with waitlists/adding classes/employing more faculty/room scheduling, etc.

Further clarification of the Education Code to determine if students could be dropped for non-payment once classes commence.

There is an exclusion list for certain students. i.e. international students.

It was noted that students could enroll in a deferred payment plan which would have to be in place by the drop for non-payment date. There would be a $30 charge for this deferment plan per quarter.

It was suggested that a training plan /safety net to educate students, staff, and faculty be implemented. 

50% of students pay when they register. By the end of the quarter, 90% of students have paid. If students do not pay, there is a hold placed on their account. 

J. Hawk suggested two alternative pay dates. The first date being September 16, 2005. Students who added classes after that date they would need to pay by September 23. The team concurred that this proposal be taken to the Deans’ and College Council.

J. Hawk took the Print Shop copy fee increase item to College Council and it was agreed that the Print Shop would charge a minimum of 0.05c per copy with an 0.01c increase on copies made through the print shop. It was noted that Campus Budget only had consensus on the 0.05c minimum per copy fee.

2.
Approval of Notes from May 19, 2005
Handout #1
The notes were approved with one minor change.

3. 
05-06 Reductions
 

J. Hawk reviewed the 05-06 reductions. The summary breakdown for the general fund is there are 3 Deans positions filled by interim employees, which equaled a saving of $345k. A reduction in reassigned time which resulted in reducing the 1320 PT budget by $204k. The balance was made up of reductions to classified staff.

She noted that this strategy would take care of our structural problem as long as these positions did not get reinstated. 

4. 
Bond Measure
 

J. Hawk notified the team that the Board will be talking about a 2006 Bond measure for Furniture, Fixtures & Equipment needs for next 15 years, Measure E cleanup and/or additional projects. Facilities master plan updates are ongoing. 

